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IEEE Region 8 Voluntary Contribution Fund Report October 2007
Up to now as the R8 VCF Coordinator, I received more than 60 requests. 
Very few (less than 5) were not accurate, not IEEE member …

Most of them were eligible. 

Fortunately this year with the report of last year, the Fund disposes of more money.

I cannot give now the exact results for 2007 as there are still conferences going on.

Up to now, a little more than 25 000 USD was agreed, more than 10 000 USD for Eurocon only.
Members of one Section request more than 8 000 USD. This Section is the Champion of VCF.

The VCF form is simplified and may be downloaded from the Web Site of Region8.

Now the procedure is quite complex.

The VCF Coordinator receives the request by e-mail. The Coordinator needs this e-mail to send the accurate information to Brian Harrington for the payment of the grant. The paper request is signed by the Section Chair and then the paper request is sent by mail to the VCF Coordinator.
I propose to simplify  this procedure.

The request would be e-mail to the Section Chair who gives or does not give his/her approval. Then the Section Chair sends to the VCF Coordinator the request by e-mail with a written approval.

The final report and the expenses proofs are sent to the VCF coordinator. The best is by mail and especially not by an e-mail attached file of more than 2Megabits in a funny format. 
The exact results for the year 2007 will be given at the next Committee meeting.
IEEE Region 8 Secretary Report October 2007
Christian Borgert was the elected Secretary for the year 2007.
Unfortunately, Christian was obliged to move from Germany to Dallas (USA) for his company.

He left during the spring. We hope that every thing will be fine in his new town and that we will have the pleasure to meet him again. thanks to him for all the work he did for Region 8.
As I was part of the Opcom, President Jean-Gabriel Remy asked me to take his charge.
For the Bucharest meeting, with the help of Thomas Watteyne, the Web-master of Region8, the registration for the Committee Meeting in Bucharest was on-line. We had a few problems as usual for a new registration system. Thomas did a great job and only very few people could not register on the Web.
I hope now that everything will be going smoothly during the whole meeting.
Christine NORA

VCF Coordinator of Region 8

Acting as R8 Secretary

